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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO.  1974-A 
COMMITTEE: Finance 

	TITLE: A local law to authorize adoption by resolution of an interest rate for nonpayment of taxes on real property with an assessed value of two-hundred and fifty thousand dollars or less in fiscal year 2021 for property owners adversely affected by COVID-19.
	SPONSOR(S): The Public Advocate (Jumaane Williams) and Council Members Kallos, Lander, Adams, Ayala and Grodenchik


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would authorize the Council to adopt a resolution adopting a zero percent interest rate for the late payment of property taxes due on July 1, 2020 that are paid before September 30, 2020 for certain property owners who demonstrate they were adversely affected by the COVID-19 pandemic. Eligible properties include class 1 and condominium properties that are used as the property owner’s primary residence that either (a) are enrolled in a Property Tax and Interest Deferral Program installment agreement with the Department of Finance (DOF); or (b) have a property with an assessed value of $250,000 or less and the property owners have an income of less than $150,000. Eligible property owners would be required to submit documentation to the Department of Finance demonstrating an adverse impact caused by COVID-19 no later than September 30, 2020. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and be retroactive to and deemed to have been in effect as of June 25, 2020, except that the council of the city of New York may take such measures as are necessary for the implementation of this local law, including the adoption of the resolution that is the subject of this local law, on or before such date.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	
Effective FY20

	FY Succeeding
Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. This legislation would permit the Council the option of adopting a zero percent interest rate for properties that meet specified criteria, but would not mandate it. Therefore, since it does not directly effectuate different interest rates, there is no impact on revenues directly attributed to this legislation. 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
				New York City Banking Commission

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    	Andrew Wilber, Economist	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:    	Emre Edev, Assistant Director
Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director/Chief Economist
Rebecca Chasan, Senior Counsel		
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:   This legislation was heard by the Committee on Finance (Committee) as a Preconsidered Introduction on June 10, 2020 and was laid over. The legislation was then introduced as Introduction No. 1974 and referred back to the Committee. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Int. No. 1974–A, will be considered by the Committee on June 25, 2020.  Upon a successful vote by the Committee, the legislation will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 25, 2020.  
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